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WELCOME TO THE 2018/2019 SCHOOL YEAR! 
We have gotten off to a great start with the 2018-2019 school year.  It has been a busy, but very 
productive first month.  As always, I welcome input from parents and am available for questions or 
concerns.   
 
This year, we plan to look at our methods of communication, and how we get information out to parents 
and students.  We’d like to encourage parents and students to follow us on Social Media, to make a 
habit of checking our website for updates about everything that is going on around KA.  We’d like to put 
a greater emphasis on timely and consistent updates, rather than relying on our once-per-month 
newsletter to convey information.  We may also start sending more frequent updates via email to both 
parents and students regarding events at KA.  Please, if you have suggestions or comments in this 
regard, fee free to contact me accordingly.              ~Regards,  Daniel Grimes, Principal 

 

Options Class, Phys. Ed. And 

Athletic/Extracurricular fees are now 

posted to SchoolCashOnline.   

Please make sure to clear up any fees for 

students in your household.  Fees can be 

paid through SchoolCashOnline using 

Internet banking, eCheque or credit card.   

Invoices will be mailed out by the end of 

October for any outstanding fees.  

Students who have not paid fees from 

Semester 1 will not receive textbooks in 

Semester 2, until all Semester 1 fees 

have been paid.       

FEES 

School Messenger is now functioning  

and reporting attendance to our 

office. 

 

Parents are encouraged to download 

the School Messenger App to their 

devices or to phone 1-844-260-7166 

to report student absences.  There is a 

link to the School Messenger app on 

the main page of the KA website. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O C T O B E R  2 0 1 8   K A H S  N E W S L E T T E R  

BAND FUNDRAISER 
Band students are currently selling 
Kernels popcorn bags to help with 
their annual band trip.  Individual 

bags are $2.25 each and come in ten 
delicious flavours. Please talk to a 
band member or Mr. Godin for 

more details or to order. 

KA FOOD DRIVE 
Kate Andrews High School will once again be hosting a 

Community Food Drive to benefit the Coaldale Food Bank. 
 

This week (October 3rd – 5th), grade 9 students will be 
delivering yellow bags to Coaldale homes.  Residents can 

place nonperishable food items in the bags, and then place 
the bags back on their doorstep on Friday October 19th be 

before noon.   
 

In the  AFTERNOON staff and student volunteers will drive 
around Coaldale to collect the bags. Our goal this year is to 

FILL THE BUS!  We are hoping to fill our small school bus with 
food donations that will be passed along to the Coaldale Food 
Bank.  This food drive provides much needed food to those in 
need within our community.  Bags can also be delivered to the 

school during Parent/Teacher Interviews, the evening of 
October 18th if parents wish to do so.   

 

In addition to our Community Food Drive, we are also holding 
a competition within our Advisor Groups.  Whichever Advisor 

Group is able to collect the most to donate to the Coaldale 
Foodbank will receive a PIZZA PARTY!   



 

THE KA LOST & FOUND IS ALREADY OVERFLOWING!!!  If you are 

missing a hoodie, jacket, water bottle or other items please come check 

out the Lost & Found near the gym.  Items from the lost and found will be 

donated periodically throughout the school year to local charities, so please 

make sure to check it often and take home any items that belong to you! 
 

 

Kate Andrews is so excited to be 

hosting a day with Harry Baker 

on October 24th!  In case you 

didn't know, Harry Baker was the 

youngest ever Poetry World Slam 

Champion in 2012 and has 

published a collection of poems 

called The Sunshine Kid.  He lives in the UK and is coming 

all the way to little old Coaldale to share his work with 

the students of Kate Andrews and to workshop with a 

limited number of them for the whole day!  Check out his 

TED talks (which have been viewed over 4 million times) 

and let Ms. Alexander or Miss Scott know if you would like 

to take part in one of the workshops that day. 
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Many students are already thinking about what they are going to do after 

high school.  Colleges and Universities are already planning for future 

years and are holding open houses for current Grade 11 & 12 students. 

Miss Meurs has posted a comprehensive list of post-secondary open 

houses on her website at:  http://kateandrewshighschool.com/career-and-

academic-counselling2 

Miss Meurs is also hosting a Scholarship Information 
Session on Wednesday, October 10th at 5pm in Room 103.   

All Grade 11 and 12 students along with their parents are welcome to 

attend to receive information about scholarships that are available and 

application instructions & tips. 

 

http://kateandrewshighschool.com/career-and-academic-counselling2
http://kateandrewshighschool.com/career-and-academic-counselling2


 

 

 

  

Parent-Teacher Conferences 

will take place on Thursday, 

October 25th from 4-5pm and 6-

8:30 pm in the KA Gym.  We 

encourage all parents to come 

have a discussion with our 

teachers and administrators. 

Photo Retake Day is 
Tuesday, October 23rd! 

The Sr. Boys volleyball tournament 

will be held October 19th & 20th!  

Come out to cheer them on and watch 

some great volleyball action! 

Check out the KA Athletics page for schedules 
and announcements related to athletics at KA. 

 
KAHS 2018/2019 SCHOOL COUNCIL 

The first School Council meeting of the year was held on September 24th, which resulted in 
the following elections to positions: 

 

Chair:  Sherrie Duda          Vice Chair:  Monica Chapman          Secretary:  Diane Gallagher 
 

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 5th at 7pm in the KA Conference 
Room.  All parents/Guardians are encouraged to attend.   

 

As part of School Council, a fundraising society has been formed.  The Kate Andrews Pride 
Society (KAPS) was incorporated on June 7th.  Finalizations for this are currently happening 

and there will be a meeting regarding this in the near future.  Watch for details to come.   



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

PIZZA THURSDAY IS BACK! 

 

Brought to you by Student Council – come 

down to the canteen on Thursdays at 

lunch for an extra large, piping hot slice 

of pizza for $3.00. 

We’d like to thank the 

Coaldale Community 

Wellness Association 

once again for the grant 

that we received for our 

Feed The Pride initiative.  

They are funding this 

program that provides 

healthy snacks for 

students throughout the 

school day.  The program 

started in December, 

2017 and ends November 

30, 2018. 

 

We have received a verbal 

promise of continued 

funding from a 

provincial initiative, to 

continue this program for 

one more year.  We are 

very excited to continue to 

offer healthy snacks such 

as fruit, yogurt, cheese 

and granola/fibre bars to 

students. 



 

  

PERSONAL ITEMS REMINDER 

Personal items, such as cell phones, calculators or other items are the 

responsibility of each student.  When you cannot have your personal items 

with you, please make sure that they are locked in a locker.  The school is 

not responsible for lost or misplaced personal items. 
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BOOK CLUB 
 

The KA Book Club will be held on Thursdays  

at lunch in Room 101.   

 

Everyone is welcome to join.   

 

Please see Miss Scott if you have any QUESTIONS. 



 
 

 
 

  

Last Year’s Year Books are Here! 
2017-2018 Yearbooks are available in the office for 

students that ordered one.  There are also some available 

for purchase if you did not pre-order one.  They will be 

sold on a first come – first served basis.   

 
2018-2019 Yearbooks are currently available for purchase 

through SchoolCashOnline.  They will be available to purchase 

until May, and will be available for pickup next fall.   
 

There will be a Grad Parent meeting on Tuesday, October 

23rd at 6pm.  There is a Grad Information Handout 

available  on the Grad Page of the KA website as well. 



 
 

  



 
 
 

 
  



 

 

  



 
 

 
  



 
 

  



 
 

 
  



 
 

 


